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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
LATONIA MCKINNEY, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT
PROPOSED INT. NO: 2253-A
COMMITTEE:  Transportation

	TITLE: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to micro-distribution centers for distributing goods via sustainable modes of transportation

	SPONSORS: The Speaker ( Council Member Johnson) and Council Members Powers, Rivera, Menchaca and Kallos



SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION:  Proposed Intro. No. 2253-A would require the Department of Transportation (DOT) to issue a request for expressions of interest (RFEI) from entities interested in facilitating, operating or using micro-distribution centers and to seek feedback on potential challenges and opportunities. Before December 31, 2022, DOT would be required to report on the RFEI, and the feedback received, and make recommendations to the Council and the Mayor as to how the City can encourage and facilitate micro-distribution centers. Following the release of the report, DOT would be required to establish a micro-distribution center pilot program.

EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law would take effect immediately

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2023
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:
	

	Effective FY22
	FY Succeeding Effective FY23
	Full Fiscal Impact FY23

	Revenues
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures
	$51,100
	$1,024,000
	$1,024,000

	Net
	$51,100
	$1,024,000
	$1,024,000


IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is estimated that this legislation would have no impact on revenues.
IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is estimated that the enactment of this legislation would result in increased City-tax levy expenditures of approximately $51,100 in Fiscal 2022, $1.02 million in Fiscal 2023, $769,000 in Fiscal 2024, and $219,000 in Fiscal 2025.
In Fiscal 2022, there is an estimated Personal Service (PS) pro-rated cost of $51,100 associated with two headcount Planner positions, including fringe benefits, which would expand to $219,000 in Fiscal 2023 and the outyears. In addition, there is an estimated one-time OTPS costs of $255,000 in Fiscal 2023 for marketing and consultants and $550,000 in Fiscal 2023 and Fiscal 2024 for costs associated with the implementation of the required micro-distribution pilot program.
SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: General Fund
SOURCE OF INFORMATION:    	New York City Council Finance Division
           	Mayor’s Office of Legislative Affairs 	 
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:    	John Basile, Senior Financial Analyst

ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:	Chima Obichere, Unit Head
				Noah Brick, Assistant Counsel 
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: This legislation was first introduced to the Council as Intro. No. 2253 on April 22, 2021 and referred to the Committee on Transportation (Committee). A hearing was held by the Committee on May 5, 2021 and the bill was laid over. The legislation was subsequently amended and the amended version, Proposed Intro. No. 2253-A, will be considered by the Committee on November 22, 2021. Upon a successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Intro. No. 2253-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on November 23, 2021.
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